Cornwall Councillor report – Mevagissey Parish – November 2019
[bookmark: _GoBack]I was honoured to lay a wreath on behalf of Cornwall Council at the village war memorial on Remembrance Sunday.
The double yellow lines in Portmellon Park have all been done. Not the ones on Bodrugan Hill though. 
They have also been done on School Hill bar two places where cars were parked.
The liners came back on Tuesday this week and actually repainted the lines in Wesley Court, something which I have been on at them to do for ages. However they didn’t do the missing bits on School Hill despite no cars being parked there. I have asked them to come back and complete the job ASAP.
I spoke with Ocean Housing and have asked them to do the guttering in Meadow Street Flats that was missed last time they came around.
Cormac have agreed to replace broken wood on benches on Penwarne Lane and Hitler’s Walk.
We had an informal site meeting with members of Central Planning to discuss the housing application at the top of Vicarage Hill on Monday this week.
I will be presenting the argument against this application at Central Planning on 25 November. 
In County Hall Cllr Richard Pears and I are bringing forward a new motion about supplying companion buses to carers for disabled people to Cornwall Council at the Full Council meeting on 26 November.
Disabled people in Cornwall can access a free bus pass issued under the English National Concessionary Travel Scheme (ENCTS).  From 1 April 2019 this bus pass allows holders to travel free of charge at anytime on the majority of services within Cornwall.
However Cornwall Council does not allow concessionary bus passes for carers of disabled people. The decision to not allow ‘Companion passes’ is at the discretion of Cornwall Council. Other unitary councils operate similar schemes, Devon and Dorset County Councils for example.
The decision to provide these passes is within our gift as Cornwall Councillors and we believe providing them will make Cornwall more accessible, inclusive and welcoming.
We had a very well attended Harbour clean at the end of half term and removed a load of rubbish from the harbour, thanks to everyone who came out and the harbour staff for their assistance. 


